
La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 

General Meeting Minutes 

March 24, 2015 
(Minutes will be voted on for approval at the April meeting.) 

 

Call to Order: 7:00pm. 

 

Dale Jellison opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

Approval of Minutes:  Karen Brown moved to accept the February 24, 2015 meeting minutes, Vera 

Riser 2nd, motion carried. 

 

Treasurers Report:  Dianna Nickelson handed out the March 24, 2015 Treasurers Report.  Louise 

Kroeker moved to accept the Treasurers Report, Denise Tingey 2nd, motion carried.   

 

Candelighters:  Rick Bice presented Vera Riser with a check from the club. 

 

Ladies of the Moose: Rick Bice presented the Ladies of the Moose that serve us throughout the 

season with a thank you card signed by club members and gift cards to BiMart in appreciation. 

 

Old Business: Rick Bice discussed the fundraiser raffle and announced there are tickets available 

and the winner will be drawn at our September meeting. 

 

New Business:  

 Elections: The Board positions up for election this year are President, Secretary, and 2 

regular Board positions. Rick Bice would like to continue to be President, Penny Vicari 

would like to continue to be Secretary and Jim Kroeker would like to continue to be a Board 

member. These positions are open for election at our April 19th meeting. 

 Our final meeting of the year is on April 19th at the warming hut. This will be a pot luck. 

There will be a campout April 18th and 19th at 10 mile snow park. 

 

Reports: 

 

 Trails: Gary Pankey will have a work party and road cleanup party on 4/18. 

 Clothing: Karen Brown has new shirts ordered and they will be ready by our April 19th 

meeting. 

 

Peggy Spieger: Peggy needs a charity report by mid April for OSSA. She reported that this is the last 

month for the OSSA Newsletter. Dan Varco will have a report for us mid April. 

 

 

Good of the Order: Dale Jellison. 



 

OOPS Award:  The OOPS award went to Gary Tingey. 

 

50/50:   Rita Webb did the 50/50; there was $120.00 with a $60.00 split, won by Judy Bice.  

 

Next Meeting: Our next General meeting will be April 19th at the 10 mile snow park warming hut. 

Our next Board meeting will be on April 8th at the Bice’s. If you plan to attend the Board meeting, 

please call Judy Bice 3 or 4 days in advance so that she can have an accurate headcount. 

 

Adjourn: 7:33 pm 

 

 

 

Minutes Submitted by: Penny Vicari, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


